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For Immediate Release  November 12, 2020 

 

MCTXSheriff Provides Update on Shooting at Shanahan’s Bar 

On November 10, 2020, Detectives with the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide-Violent 

Crimes Unit positively identified 27 year old Christopher Reagan Greer of Conroe as the shooter in the 

Shanahan’s parking lot murder of Roland “Cody” Hutton.  Detectives obtained a warrant for Greer’s arrest 

and were in the process of locating him when they learned that Greer was found deceased on November 

08, 2020 in Galveston, TX from an apparent self-inflicted gunshot wound.   

 

 

Shooting at Shanahan’s Bar 

On 11/07/2020 at approximately 12:05 AM the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office was dispatched to a 

shooting in the parking lot of Shanahan’s Bar, located in the 18000 block of SH 105 W in Montgomery, 

Texas. Montgomery Police Department arrived on scene first and began treating the victim until 

Montgomery County Hospital District Medics arrived. The victim, 25 year old Roland “Cody” Hutton of 

La Porte, Texas, was transported to Conroe Regional Hospital where he succumbed to his injuries. The 

Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office Homicide-Violent Crimes Unit, Crime Scene Unit, and District 

Attorney’s Office responded to the scene and the investigation is on-going.  

The suspect in this homicide was described by witnesses as a white male wearing a pink plaid fishing shirt 

(similar to Magellan brands), shorts, and a trucker-style ball cap. The suspect fled the scene westbound on 

Highway 105 in an early 2000 model blue Dodge Ram pickup. Witnesses indicate that the truck had a 

motorcycle or dirt bike in the bed along with miscellaneous scrap metal. The motorcycle was missing both 

wheels. Anyone with information is encouraged to contact the Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office at 936-

760-5800 or Montgomery County Crime Stoppers at 1-800-392-STOP [7867] and refer to case number 

20A348065. 

The Montgomery County Sheriff's Office offer our prayers and condolences to the family of Mr. Hutton 

during this difficult time as we work to identify the suspect and help bring closure to this tragic event. 
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